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Greetings my Brother Knights,

The first thing that I want to talk about this month is the tactic that I used for the 

upcoming Grand Knight’s workshop on Saturday, October 3rd. I need to 

apologize to all of you for being a bit forceful in my remarks regarding your 

attendance at this event. For those of you who feel offended by my statement of 

this being a “requirement” for all Councils, I again apologize. I do recognize that 

all of you (including myself) are volunteers for this organization called the 

Knights of Columbus

I want to personally thank each and everyone of you for the outstanding work, charity, volunteerism and 

fund raising that all of you are engaged in. You all do fabulous work. On the other hand, I want to make you 

aware that Supreme at times does put pressure on all State Deputies in order for those of you in positions of 

leadership to have the necessary tools to do your jobs. Again, thank you to those who brought this to my 

attention. One of my goals as your State Deputy was to be and continue to be transparent to all of you.

It seems as though our weather lately has been nothing short of a roller coaster ride. One morning it’s in the 

30’s and the next day we are back in the 80’s !  A sure sign that fall is quickly approaching us here in 

Vermont. Now would be a good time for your Councils to start thinking about “coats for kids” for those in 

our State who simply cannot afford to purchase a coat for their child.



You all have been extremely generous in the past and I hope and pray you will continue to do so this year, 

especially as we are faced with the pandemic of COVID-19. Thank you in advance for stepping up to the plate 

for this program.

INTELLECTUAL DISABILITIES CAMPAIGN

After having visited quite a few Councils this fraternal year, the topic of this campaign has come up at quite a 

few Council meetings. There have been some Councils that went ahead with the campaign using the social 

distancing model and wearing masks. Some Councils have decided to postpone the campaign until next year. 

There have been a few Councils that did not run a campaign, yet they made a donation to their charity of choice 

using money from their coffers after sending their check to Moe Noel. Thank you to everyone who went ahead 

with a public campaign, especially given the pandemic. Thank you to those Councils who sent in money 

without having the campaign as well. If you have any questions or concerns about this, please contact our 

chairman, Moe Noel. Again, thank you to all who participated.

ULTRASOUND INITIATIVE

About a week ago, I met with the owner of Charlebois, Inc. in Georgia. He thought I was there looking for a 

job!  We had a great conversation and Mr. Charlebois is willing to assist the Knights of Columbus for the State 

of Vermont in purchasing a Sprinter Van to be used as a mobile ultrasound unit. To date we have raised 

$41,271.66 and still are in need of $8,728.34 to meet our goal of $50,000.00. To think that we started this 

project a mere three years ago at the State Convention – what a feat!  Thank you to all those who have 

generously donated to this cause. That’s the good news, and now I need to let you all know that after speaking 

with Supreme, I found out that we, as the purchasers have to also pay for the conversion or fit up of the van so 

Aspire Together will be able to utilize the van. I have no idea what is involved or what it takes to do a van 

conversion but Fr. Naples, myself and Deb Couture are currently working on ways to make this happen. We 

have been brainstorming and of course praying that this will become a reality before Christmas. Again, if you 

would like to make a personal donation, please make your check payable to: VT K of C Ultrasound and send it 

to my home address. Once again, THANK YOU to all who have donated thus far.

COLUMBUS DAY

As you know, October 12th is Columbus Day and in honor of Christopher Columbus, Supreme has asked that 

each Council do something in recognition of Columbus. Maybe go to daily Mass, or say the Rosary. It is a very 

important day for the Knights of Columbus. There is also a lot of good information in the latest Columbia 

Magazine on Columbus, which I encourage you to read.

BEATIFICTION OF FR. MICHAEL MCGIVNEY

The Mass for the Beatification of Fr. McGivney will be held at the Cathedral in Hartford, CT on Saturday, 

October 31, 2020. There will be a live broadcast on EWTN and a few other networks. Supreme will be sending 

out some sort of “tool box” for this event and as soon as I have more information, I will pass it along to all of 

you.

STATE MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR

I’d like to express my sincere gratitude to our State Membership Director who works tirelessly on membership 

for our Order. Ed, with his strong arm and attitude truly gets the job done as a lot of you can testify to from his 

visits to your Councils. Ed is very dedicated to one of the most difficult jobs for any jurisdiction. When you see 

Ed, please let him know of your gratitude and again I want to thank Ed for all that he does for the State of 

Vermont Knights of Columbus. EXEMPLIFICATION OF THE NEW DEGREE

Currently we have two degree teams in place to conduct the new degree live and in person. One in Milton and 

one in District 9. The State Council is also going to have a back up team in place within the next few weeks. 



Supreme has asked that each Council have a team in place as soon as possible and this should not be that difficult 

as all parts are allowed to be read and not memorized. Please discuss this at your next monthly meeting so we can 

have many, many teams on board. Thank you.

Just a reminder to all Financial Secretary’s regarding the Form 100 for your new members. Either fill it out the old 

way, or go online to kofc.org and fill it out online. If you have a new member that took the degree via the online 

exemplification, please check off the box for transfer as these online members are automatically put into the State 

Council pool until they have transferred to an existing Council. If you need help with this or have any questions, 

please contact Ed Nuttall and he will guide you through the process.

KEEP CHRIST IN CHRISTMAS

It may seem a bit early to start thinking about Christmas, but it is a mere 90 some odd days away. If you would 

like to purchase Christmas Cards or need any banners for this year, please contact our KCIC Chairman, Jeffrey 

Fortier. You can email him at:  jaforts@comcast.net

VERMONT CATHOLIC MAGAZINE

By now all of you should have received the new VT Catholic magazine put out by the Diocese of Burlington. I ask 

you to look at the inside cover of this publication. Lo and behold, there you will see our second ad that we have 

placed in the magazine to foster new members. I firmly believe that some of our new online members have joined 

our ranks due to our advertising in this magazine that is sent to every Catholic family in the State of Vermont. 

Special thanks are due to our Worthy State Treasurer for designing both ads that have now appeared in the VT 

Catholic – thanks Chris Poirier.

ANCHOR AWARD

This year’s Anchor Award is being held at Trader Dukes (formerly the Ramada Inn) on Williston Road in South 

Burlington, Saturday, October 24th. This is the second time that this award is being given to a woman, Michelle 

LaCroix (the wife of our Worthy State Warden). If you would like to personally congratulate Michelle on this 

highest honor given by the State Knights of Columbus, please be sure to RSVP to David Ely, Grand Knight of the 

Burlington Council. I do believe that our Worthy State Secretary will have more information about this in his 

remarks contained within this newsletter.

STATEWIDE DAY OF PRAYER FOR PRIESTS

In last months newsletter, Patrick Leduc had an article about the Statewide Day of Prayer for Priests, Religious and 

Consecrated Men and Women throughout our entire Diocese. A lot of you have already signed up with your 

choice for which hour you will take. If you have not done so, please signup using the link he sent, that I’ve copied 

here (https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0448a8a823a31-vermont).   He will open up the signup process to 

hours already taken once the entire day is full. As of the time I am writing this there are still four slots to fill.  For 

questions contact Patrick at:  pleducvt@gmail.com or 802-598-4246. The date again is Saturday, November 7, 

2020. Patrick has also made a request of New Hampshire and Maine to participate in this statewide day of prayer

Please continue to be safe with our current situation with the pandemic. Please continue to pray for one another 

and pray for new members into our Order.

Thank you.

Long live Jesus

Vivat Jesus

Steve Shover

State Deputy

mailto:jaforts@comcast.net
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0448a8a823a31-vermont
mailto:pleducvt@gmail.com


Congratulations 

Brother Knights Armand Auclair
& 

Brother Knight George Flower on your Ordination to the 
Permanent Deaconate.

Deacon George Flower who will serve at St. John the 

Baptist/St. Anthony/St. Mary churches in 

Enosburg/Sheldon/Franklin;

Armand Auclair who will serve All Saints/St. Isidore/Our 

Lady of Lourdes in Richford/Montogomery Center and 
East Berkshire;









STATE SECRETARY’C CORNER
October 2020

Dear Brother Knights in the Vermont State Jurisdiction,

I have 4 topics I like to update you on.

1.  Anchor Award Banquet:   Our State's highest award/recognition banquet will be on Saturday, Oct 

24 starting at 6:30pm (check in).   Location is the Delta by Marriott Hotel located in South 

Burlington (Location of Trader Duke's Restaurant).  We will have a large conference that permits 

social distancing.  We have to follow strict COVID19 requirements of course, which include wearing 

masks when not eating, 6 ft social distancing and we need to provide a list of attendees to the Delta 

Hotel.  There will be a cash bar and served entrees – Sizzling Sirloin, Cod or Veg. Dish (by special 

request).  Our current maximum allowed attendees is 75 but the Delta believes this will open up over 

the next several weeks since Gov. Scott announced last week that Hotels may operate at 100% 

capacity.   Please RSVP to Council 279 GK David Ely Sr.   We are very excited about this event and 

look forward to see as many Knights/spouses as possible.

Please see the invitation in this newsletter for a little more details – Our Award Recipient is Michelle 

LaCroix and you will be amazed to learn about her efforts and program sponsorships with the 

Knights and surrounding community including programs and events for the poor and homeless as 

well as several Catholic Parishes.

2.  1H 2020-2021 Fraternal Year Per Capita and Charity Assessment.

I am please to report that we  have made outstanding progress.   Many thanks to those councils that 

have sent in their invoice remittance!!  We are almost at 100%!!  Just need our 4 remaining councils 

to send in their checks – Council 753 – Bellows Falls;  2832 – Windsor;  7389 – Colchester;  11457 –

Northfield.    Please let me know asap if you have a challenge or issue with the invoices!

3.  Intellectual Disability Campaign (tootsie roll campaign).   Checks and summary from Moe 

Noel are rolling in and I enjoy seeing the various charities that our councils contribute to.   On behalf 

of the State Council, thank you very much for choosing to participate in this important program.   

Besides the council charities, the proceeds provide funding at the State level for Camp O'Hagan.  

This shows a concentrated and combined effort from our VT state jurisdiction.  

4.  I have received several recent inquiries on the liability insurance.  Typically, this has been 

'handled' by our State Deputy or our PSD.  PSD Tom Herbst has the info and I will ask to distribute it.

Please don't hesitate to contact me if I can do anything for your council!

God Bless and Vivat Jesus!

Jim Michael (State Secretary)



Condolences & Prayers
For our Brother Knights

Robert Bessette: age 78, Milton,  3rd degree,  42 years of Service

This will be a monthly feature. Please send me the name, age, 
Town, Degree and years of service every month of a Brother 
Knights passing and I will put their names on this page.



Fourth Degree

Uniform Package
Includes:
Blazer/Coat

Trousers

Tie

Beret with Badge

$449.00

Fourth Degree

Uniform Package
Replacement Items
Item # Price
Blazer KOC-CT $270.00

Trousers KOC-P $120.00

Tie KOC-TIE $34.50

Beret with Badge KOC-BT-##A $24.50

Beret KOC-BT $14.50

Badge KOC-BT-BADGE $10.00

Place Orders Online or by 

Phone

kofcuniform.com • 833-

562-4327
Knights of Columbus Uniforms • 230 Supply Room Road • 

Oxford, AL 36203



Nineteen years after the 9/11 attack 

on our Country, we were unable to 

honor the Hero’s of that fateful day. 

Even without all the ceremonies, we 

will never forget all the sacrifices that 

so many gave. True patriotism never 

dies. 

Patriotism, the Principle of the Fourth 

Degree is always our main focus for 

God and Country. That is why we 

strive to recruit new members to our 

ranks.

We had our annual Blue Mass on 

September 13, 2020 honoring all 

those in public service who help and 

protect us 24/7. We had eight Fourth 

Degree Sir Knights present at Mass 

with five Color 

Guard  

Once again, I urge all Third Degree 

Knights to join our ranks and Color 

Guard. We received many 

compliments for our presence making 

us very proud to be Knights of 

Columbus.

Vivat Jesus

Your Faithful  Navigator 

Andre E. Ricard









STATE DEPUTY STEVE SHOVER AND MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 

ED NUTTALLU VISIT 5 COUNCILS IN SEPTEMBER 2020

The following Councils were visited in September:

• Council 2946 Essex Junction – Zoom Session 3 September

• Council 7810 Underhill – Zoom Session 8 Sept 

• Council 7389 Colchester – Zoom Session 10 September

• Council 2610 Richford – On location 13 September

• Council 13574 Lyndonville – On location 17 Sept

General Information provided:

➢ Council quota have been reduced by close to 50% 

➢ Insurance quotas have been replaced by 2 Open House Insurance Seminars 

➢ Booklet "Why Join" and card "YOU ARE BORN A MAN. YOU BECOME A KNIGHT" were 

passed out. 

➢ Booklet 5093 8/18 "Leadership Resources" is a major reference for the GK 

➢ Webinars are available to bring officers up to speed on various subjects 

➢ A list of recruiting tools was provided

➢ A requirement by the SD to present the 12 videos of "Into the Breach" program before the 

Council. Lecturer could assume that duty 

➢ The State Recruiting Awards program 

➢ The Shining Armor Award 

➢ Reasons why Knights leave the KofC 

➢ The role of the DGK on the retention committee and some tools 

➢ The new Degree encompassing the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd ceremonials was explained along with the 

Councils to organize one

➢ Milton Council 10417 is offering this new degree on 22 September 2020 at 7pm

➢ Supreme is offering this same degree via "Zoom" monthly 

➢ Upon completion of the degree and acceptance by Supreme Notification, the FS must submit 

a form 100 showing a transfer or make an entry on “Officers Online”.

➢ State Deputy asked all councils to pray for new members during the call “for the good of the 

order” and appoint someone to track public relations.

➢ SD made a special request that more councils conduct business through “Zoom”



St. Elizabeth Council 13574 visit.
FR; DD#2 Moe Noel, SD Steve Shover, SMD Ed Nuttall, GK Robert Blodgett
BR; Treas. Raymond Bailey, Recorder Joe Simard, FS Dan Flanagan



















state-wide day of prayer for Clergy

The state-wide day of prayer for Clergy is scheduled for November 

7, 2020 and while that may seem like a long time away, now is the 

time to commit to your hour slot and notify your council and your 

Chapin of the date/time. Brother Patrick from council 7525 is 

coordinating this for our state and you can connect with 

him (pleducvt@gmail.com or 598-4246) with questions and to 

sign up for your council’s hour. He'll also be emailing all Grand 

Knights in the coming weeks with more detail.

Each council is asked to sign up for an hour of prayer on 

November 7th in support of our Clergy. Each council can manage 

their hour of prayer in any way they see fit. An hour of silent vigil, 

an hour of rosary followed by open prayer and meditation, and 

hour of adoration, a mass, or something else you come up with as a 

council. You can conduct the hour of prayer any place you wish; 

council hall, Church, parish hall, or other location. Invite the 

parish community to join you. Invite wives, family, etc.

Again this year we hope to include a notice in the Chancery 

Bulletin that all your chaplain's will see. Let's get 100% 

participation in this meaningful and simple event!

Brother Patrick, working with our State Chaplin, will be providing 

you a current list of the clergy in the state of Vermont for you to 

use in your program or in the pre-designed program that you have 

the option to use. Look for that information soon.

Patrick LeDuc

mailto:pleducvt@gmail.com


Know Your Pro-Life Candidates

Before You Vote

What You Need to Know Before You Vote!

Early voting begins on September 21, 2020, 45 days ahead of the general election onTuesday, November 3, 

2020. In a regular election year voters would be able to either request a mail in ballot, referred to as an “absentee 

ballot,” or walk in to your local polling location either on or before election day.

We all know that this election year is different. Just about everyone has heard that due to COVID-19, we’ll all 

receive mail-in ballots. But few people truly understand what that means.

This year in Vermont, everyone will receive a mail-in ballot. It is important to understand that you do NOT need 

to vote as soon as your ballot arrives, or even to vote by mail. Polls will be open on November 3 and you can 

vote in person if you wish. Many voters believe because they will automatically receive a mail-in ballot, they are 

required to vote by mail. That is not the case.

Bullet voting — you don’t have to vote for multiple candidates

On a typical Vermont ballot, for some offices you may only vote for one candidate. In other races like multi-seat 

Senate or House districts the ballot will indicate the maximum number of candidates you can vote for. The ballot will 

read, “Vote for not more than 2” or “Vote for not more than 3 or 6.”

Often, voters take this as a mandate and obediently fill in all the allowed ovals, even if there are only one or two 

candidates they really like.

Here’s what you need to know: Just because the ballot tells you to vote for no more than three, that doesn’t mean 

you must vote for three candidates.

You can even vote for just one candidate if you want. You may also write in a candidate or vote for no one in a 

race. This does not invalidate your ballot and can be very effective in getting your preferred candidate 

elected.

Most Important of All

In any case, it is more important than ever before that pro-life Vermonters find out where the candidates 

stand on life issues BEFORE casting their votes. The Vermont Right to Life Political Committee will be emailing 

voter guides as well as mailing voter guides - and the Political Committee may also be calling with updates as the 

information pertinent to races in your House and Senate districts becomes available. Feel free to call or email us at 

802-229-4885 or vrlc@vrlc.net if you need the information we have earlier.

mailto:vrlc@vrlc.net


State membership Director
Note in this month's quota summary the majority of the membership gains came from the "Online" 

category; specifically, of the 29 gains to date, only 5 originated from the council; and coupled with a 

loss of members netted a "-1" status. Attached is an online membership grid showing where these 

members are coming from/going to.

Remember this: Once the council recruits an Online member who then must attend an 

"Exemplification Degree" via DVD, Council Degree Team or Supreme Team, the Financial Secretary 

must submit a form 100 showing a "Transfer" or electronically make an entry in "Officers Online"; 

otherwise, the member will not show up on the Council roster. 

Getting the attention of young men between the ages of 18-40 can be accomplished through use of the 

card "YOU ARE BORN A MAN. YOU BECOME A KNIGHT" and booklet "Why Join?"

You need to get the word out through PR (public relations). Assign someone the duty of getting the 

word out to the public and surrounding communities as to all the great activities the Council 

accomplishes. Consider using the following:

•Church Bulletin

•State Newsletter

•Mail Postcard

•Vermont Catholic Newspaper

•Invitation letter

•Council Web Page

•Open House

•Delta Church Drive

Now that the State Deputy has mandated all Councils present ""Into the Breach" (12-episode video 

series that seeks to answer the question of what it means to be a man and how to live as a man in 

today's world), Grand Knights can use this tool to motivate council members to recruit.

So let's get with it! Associate membership quotas have been reduced by close to 50 % and insurance 

membership quotas eliminated and replaced by two insurance seminars, and the time is now to proceed 

and be driven COURAGE, COMMITMENT, COMPETENCE and CANDOR!

Vivat Jesus!

Ed Nuttall

State Membership Director





St. John Vianney Council 7525

Brother Ken Jarvis presents check for $1,000 to Father Brian 
Cummings, SSE, the Edmundite Spiritual Director of St. Anne’s Shrine 
in Isle La Motte on September, 20, 2020. Brother Ken proposed the 
donation to help the Shrine due to lack of revenue during the 
pandemic. St John Vianney Council 7525 in South Burlington, VT 
donated $500 and Ken matched that gift with $500 of his own. St 
Anne’s Shrine is ministered by the Society of Saint Edmund at St. 
Michaels’s College in Colchester, VT. The Society of St. Edmund 
founded St. Michael’s College in 1904. Brother Ken serves as both 
Trustee 1st Year, and Family Director, at Council 7525. 







Bennington Council 307

Council 307 in Bennington has instituted "A Rose for Motherhood" program at all 
Baptisms that are held at Sacred Heart St. Francis de Sales church in Bennington 
and at St. John the Baptist church in North Bennington. This program is the ongoing 
desire to foster the right to life by paying tribute and honor to motherhood and 
present the mother of the baptized child with a red rose.

On September 26, 2020 Knights from council 307 participated in a public rosary for 
peace in our country along with members of the parish and community. This is the 
3rd public rosary program the Knights have participated in this year.

Thanks
Mike Daly
Grand Knight
Council 307







Don’t Worry, Retire Happy

A Knights of Columbus Fraternal Benefits Seminar

Featuring: Award-Winning Author and Speaker Tom Hegna, CLU, ChFC, CASL

Thinking about retirement? Award-winning author, speaker and economist – Tom 

Hegna – will be joining agents from The DiCalogero Agency to present a free 

webinar for members and guests. Tom has been dubbed by many as “The 

Retirement Income Expert” and will be sharing his 7 steps to a secure retirement.

WHEN

October 13 @ 7:00 PM EASTERN

WHERE VIRTUAL MEETING. REGISTER BELOW

REGISTER CLICK HERE to register for the event.

Why the Knights of Columbus?

Did you know that the Knights of Columbus is a Fortune 800 company, and that Catholic families 

have an exclusive opportunity to protect their financial futures and plan their retirement with the help 

of the Knights?

In addition to being the strong, Catholic and charitable organization that you know and love, the 

Knights of Columbus is one of the largest life insurance companies in North America, and has 

helped hundreds of thousands of Catholic families just like yours ensure their financial future.

SPONSORED BY: THE DiCalogero AGENCY.

Serving Brother Knights and Catholic families in Massachusetts, New Hampshire 

and Vermont

https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fwebinar%2Fregister%2FWN_1pFCzfWVSvu-jxnSwezl8w&data=02%7C01%7CDavid.Giuliani%40KOFC.ORG%7C91c27970878149257bf608d860b931cf%7C8a4b69f88bb74be59eda6c40a157248c%7C0%7C0%7C637365696114096383&sdata=YpWWAnEvuKF8gVs4%2B87HTN5%2FvvGXESjQHO0lrs1pTQ4%3D&reserved=0




















300 Club
How are those ticket sales doing. I am getting request for 

more tickets to sell. I ask that after you have made an effort 
to sell your tickets and you have some tickets that are not 

going to be sold, PLEASE let me know as soon as possible so I 
may re-distribute to the Council requesting tickets.

I thank you for all of your efforts.
Moe





Campaign for the Intellectually Challenged People

Brother Knights;

As we are now into September, I hope that you have scheduled your Campaign for the 

Intellectually Challenged People.  At the end of this newsletter you will see the form that you 

should use when you submit your check to me. From there I will forward to our State Secretary 

for your contribution check. Below is the resolution .

SUPPORT FOR INTELLECTUAL DISABILITIES

WHEREAS, the Vermont Knights of Columbus Campaign for People with Intellectual

Disabilities receives money from councils who raise funds for said campaign; and

WHEREAS, councils who participate in the annual program, shall send a check to the Vermont

Knights of Columbus Campaign for People with Intellectual Disabilities Chairman requesting

that the net proceeds to be returned to the participating council in the form of a check made

payable to their local charity, i.e. Special Olympics; and

WHEREAS, it is necessary for participating councils to receive their local charity’s check in a

timely manner so that a banquet may be held in the local charity’s honor, and the monies raised

from the Campaign for People with Intellectual Disabilities be handed over to said charity;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, all Councils and their Officers promote and

enthusiastically make a commitment to support to the best of their ability the Campaign for

People with Intellectual Disabilities program; and

FURTHER RESOLVED, Councils shall hold their drives between the designated weekends in

the months of June 1st through September 30th notify the Chairman of the Program for the People

with Intellectual Disabilities of their selected weekend; and

FURTHER RESOLVED, Councils which cannot hold their drive on the designated weekend,

notify the Chairman of the Program for the People with Intellectual Disabilities of their selected

date to be held by the end of June; and

FURTHER RESOLVED, that all proceeds be forwarded to the Chairman of the Program for

People with Intellectual Disabilities and that the Chairman will return eighty percent (80%) of the

proceeds after expenses for local council approved Intellectual Disability programs; and the 20%

of the proceeds held by the State Council will be deposited in the Camp O’Hagan Fund; and

FURTHER RESOLVED, that all councils are encouraged to designate part of their 80% to be

held by the State Council to be deposited in the Camp O’Hagan Fund; and



Brother Knights

I thank you for all of your articles and making this newsletter 

a success.

I ask that all of the District Deputies and Grand Knights to 

PLEASE forward this newsletter to all of your councils and 

members.

Send all articles to noelmaurice2@gmail.com

NEXT ISSUE WILL BE  NOVEMBER 1, 2020.

FURTHER RESOLVED, that all proceeds be forwarded to the Chairman of the Program for People

with Intellectual Disabilities and that the Chairman will return eighty percent (80%) of the proceeds

after expenses for local council approved Intellectual Disability programs; and the 20% of the

proceeds held by the State Council will be deposited in the Camp O’Hagan Fund; and

FURTHER RESOLVED, that all councils are encouraged to designate part of their 80% to be held

by the State Council to be deposited in the Camp O’Hagan Fund; and

FURTHER RESOLVED, that these monies shall be forwarded to the subordinate councils by a

check made payable to the programs specified by the subordinate Councils. The subordinate

Councils shall receive their monies as expeditiously as possible. Should the subordinate council not

specify a program within 3 months of the receipt of the funds by the State Chairman; the State

Chairman will forward the funds in the Council’s name to the Camp O’Hagan Fund.

Stay safe

Vivat Jesus

Maurice f. Noel PSD/FDM

Chairman

mailto:noelmaurice2@gmail.com

